

Dear Faculty, Advisors, and Student Leaders,

We cordially invite you to participate in the 11th annual session of **South China Model United Nations** (SCMUN XI), taking place on **January 6-8, 2023**, at our affiliated school Nansha College Preparatory Academy in Guangzhou, China.

After deliberate consideration, we at SCMUN have decided that our conference the theme this year will be **invigorating internationalism**. In the context of post-pandemic reconstruction, countries are going through extremism somehow and cosmopolitanism is progress. We believe it is more than necessary to unite across the national, political, and racial barriers. The long-term interest of governments and countries are greater than short-term prosperity. Internationalism also includes the desire for world peace, appreciation for the diverse cultures in the world, and contribution to the world as a whole. Just as Chinese President Xi Jinping said, "We should strive to build this planet, where we were born and grew up, into a big, harmonious family and turn people's aspirations for a better life into reality."

The year 2023 will mark a milestone for SCMUN as we will strive to construct a delightful environment from academics to logistics. Quality is what we are looking for. This year, delegates and chairs will have the option of engaging in vibrant debates and collaboration in our 6 redesigned committees. In addition, one committee will be conducted in North American MUN procedures as we wish to diversify our academic practices of Model UN. Our highly professional staff members will abide by our faith: promote cooperation and serve you to the best of their abilities.

If your school or institution is interested in registering for our conference, please fill out the School Registration Form through our website. The deadline for school registration is **October 31, 2022**. Moreover, students are encouraged to apply for a chair position through the external chair application portal on our website. The deadline for the external chair application is **October 31, 2022**. The links to both forms can be found on our website scmun.net.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact us at scmun@ncpachina.org or email our Secretary-General Andy Yang directly at 230061@ncpachina.org. More information regarding committees and chairs can be retrieved from our official website scmun.net once they are ready. We look forward to meeting your school and young leaders this December!

Yours faithfully, SCMUN XI Management Team

South China Model United Nations 180 Gangqian Avenue Nansha District, Guangzhou, China 511458